
Charles Dyson <cdyson@irvingtonva.gov>

TC Interim Postion
David Cheek <226rivwood@gmail.com> Fri, Sep 12, 2025 at 8:43 AM
To: cdyson@irvingtonva.gov

September 12, 2025

Charles Dyson
Clerk of Irvington

     This is in reference to the “interim appointment position” for the Town Council
that was recently vacated by Fredrick Johnson.
I am interested in filling this vacancy and would
like to have my name moved forward as an applicant.
     My name is David Cheek and I live at 226 Old Mill Cove Road in Irvington. I have been a resident of the town ever
since 1985 when
my wife & I built our home here. I became interested in our town’s government shortly afterwards.
     I first joined the Planning Commission,
then the Town Council & later became a two
term Mayor of Irvington in the early 1990’s.
It was during this time period Irvington’s local government saw a major transition forward, to a more modern governing
body. During my tenure as Mayor, the first Zoning Administrator
was hired, along with the first full time Town Clerk,. The town’s zoning ordinances were modernized and rewritten to
include the first
Chesapeake Bay Regulations which were required at that time.
     From the time I stepped down as Mayor,
I have followed Irvington’s growth, moving from
a small residential community to where it
stands today. I have attended many Council meetings over the years and presently I serve
on the Board of Zoning Appeals.
     I look forward to serving the residents of Irvington again as a Council Member.
     Your consideration of my request is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,
David Cheek


